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BUSINESS AGAINST CRIME – CONSTRUCTION PROJECT SUPPORT:  WESTERN CAPE

In 2008 SAFCEC members expressed concern about the security of contracting staff working in high risk areas and asked for risk analyses and approached BAC WC for support.  The SAFCEC project has since been renamed to the Construction Project to enable any contractor to participate.   

Participants in the dedicated construction project contribute a monthly fee directly to BAC Western Cape.  These fees are utilized to strategically support a number of issues in the industry.      

Some of the issues covered are:

a) Site planning – BAC liaises with Provincial SAPS and community leaders of any new sites and investigates the crime risks at these sites.    Verbal feedback is provided to participating contractors.   Information of new jobs is provided by companies at the monthly meetings to BAC.  They travel outside of the Cape Peninsula depending on where sites are to be established to do the necessary liaison in that local area.
b) Crime – robberies, vehicle robberies, burglaries, etc.  All incidents of these crimes involving construction sites are reported to BAC who in turn liaises with SAPS.   Pattern analysis is done and information on these trends and patterns provided to participants for dissemination as deemed fit.    Billy Laubscher visits sites to assist companies when crime takes place and provides advice on how to prevent incidents.    BAC follows up with SAPS regarding the criminal justice process to “chase” the investigation and/or prosecution.    Theft of motor vehicles and the current status is communicated continuously.
c) Victim Support – this project has been ongoing for a number of years. Very key in this regard is the 24-hour victim support hotline on 082 555 5559. A victim support person can be made available or dispatched.   Support is provided by BAC in cases of high-jacking, etc.
d) Stakeholders – BAC invites City of Cape Town, Province, Traffic, SAPS, etc to attend monthly meetings to provide feedback on crime statistics and any plans in the pipeline.

e) Communication – SMS’s are sent whenever unrest and hotspot incidents occur to their mobile phone network.  Example, unrest on N2, etc.   The information provided allows participating companies to take evasive action if they are in those areas.
BAC Western Cape manages other projects within the Western Cape, for example Copper Theft.   Feedback on these projects is provided at the monthly construction meetings. BAC visits second hand dealer outlets to follow up on stolen goods. They investigate and provide information on new security products in the market.
All in all, BAC Western Cape provides invaluable service.     To continue with this service they do need more participants.   This project is ably managed by Billy Laubscher who does go the extra mile.
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